Report

Points made by: 

Panel on Early Warning: A Decision Tool for Emergency Management

Panel participants discussed the link between early warning and humanitarian action, drawing on the experience and current early warning/response systems of UNICEF, WFP, the Federation of Red Cross Red Crescent Societies, the German Ministry of Foreign Affairs and ECHO. Of various observations and recommendations suggested, the following stand out:

1. A reconsideration of the early warning framework was encouraged so that “human risk/needs/rights” is the defining basis of emergencies and consequently early warning systems, rather than purely natural phenomena. It was suggested that looking only at physical phenomena gives an insufficient picture of those in need, the causes and ameliorative actions; the example of Southern Africa was cited in which the physical threat was understood to be drought but the underlying cause of acute distress was HIV/AIDS.

2. The need for better linkages between early warning, decision-making and humanitarian action was noted. For despite many advances and successes, still examples abound where humanitarian actions continue to be insufficient and late. Various factors underlying this disjuncture were suggested including, the need to make early warning information more effective (e.g. tailored to the persons who need to know from the community level to the senior level decision makers; to make the information more reliable, simple and straightforward); variable states of preparedness of key actors; the fact that there is often a lack of upfront funding for preventive and mitigating activities.

3. It was suggested that late or insufficient early response was seldom the lack of early information. A specific strategy suggested for improving the linkage between early warning and humanitarian action is to clarify decision making structures and processes as a first step – define what actions are needed, then define what early warning information is required to make those decisions. This strategy is counter to the approach that assumes that more and more information, about everything, will result in quicker and more effective decision-making. Further, early warning should be better integrated into broader emergency preparedness frameworks.

4. It was noted that several specialized early warning systems now exist. The ECHO representative suggested the need for a global electronic information platform which links the various early warning mechanisms (multi-hazard with a focus on natural disasters at least initially) in a simple website that is user friendly to decision makers. It was further suggested that the United Nations was best placed to play that role. It was also suggested that humanitarian agencies should continue to strengthen their early warning preparedness capacity.

5. The importance of giving primacy to the community, seeing them as principal actors and contributors, rather than victims only, was stressed with regard to early warning and early action. Improvements in early warning systems are enhancing prediction but less progress has occurred on their effective use at local and community level - this gap needs to be filled through increased financial resources for community awareness and access to information (bottom up and top down).

